
 

George Gershwin (September 26, 1898 – July 11, 1937) was a pioneering American composer and pianist whose works bridged 
popular, jazz, and classical music genres. Born Jacob Gershwine in Brooklyn, New York, he became one of the most influential 
figures in 20th-century American music. Gershwin's early training included piano lessons with Charles Hambitzer and composition 
studies with Rubin Goldmark, Henry Cowell, and Joseph Brody. His career began as a song plugger, but he soon made a mark on 
Broadway with his brother Ira Gershwin and collaborator Buddy DeSylva. 
 
Gershwin's innovative approach to music is exemplified in masterpieces like Rhapsody in Blue (1924) and An American in Paris 
(1928), which blend classical and jazz elements. His songs, such as "Swanee" (1919) and "Fascinating Rhythm" (1924), and jazz 
standards like "Embraceable You" (1928) and "I Got Rhythm" (1930), remain widely celebrated. His opera Porgy and Bess (1935), 
featuring the iconic aria "Summertime," was initially a commercial failure but later became a cornerstone of American opera. 
 
Although Gershwin sought to deepen his classical training by studying with Nadia Boulanger in Paris, she and Maurice Ravel 
declined, concerned that formal training might dilute his unique jazz-influenced style. Gershwin then composed An American in 
Paris and returned to New York to complete Porgy and Bess. In Hollywood, he composed numerous film scores before his untimely 
death from a brain tumor in 1937 at the age of 38. Gershwin's legacy endures through adaptations of his work in film and 
television and the continued popularity of his compositions in jazz and beyond. 
 
George Gershwin's Rhapsody in Blue (1924) for piano and orchestra is one of the most iconic compositions of the 20th century, 
celebrated for its innovative fusion of classical music with jazz elements. Originally commissioned by bandleader Paul Whiteman 
for a concert entitled "An Experiment in Modern Music," this piece premiered on February 12, 1924, at New York's Aeolian Hall. 
The Rhapsody in Blue opens with a memorable clarinet glissando, immediately setting the tone for a work characterized by its 
rhythmic vitality and rich harmonic palette. The composition is structured in a single continuous movement but is divided into 
several sections that blend elements of classical form with jazz improvisation. The piece features a virtuosic piano part, which 
Gershwin himself performed at the premiere, showcasing a dynamic range of styles and moods from exuberant and rhythmic to 
lyrical and introspective. 
 
The orchestration of Rhapsody in Blue is equally notable for its blending of traditional orchestral timbres with jazz 
instrumentation, including the use of muted brass and syncopated rhythms that evoke the jazz and blues of the era. The work has 
since been arranged for various ensembles, including a version for solo piano and wind ensemble, demonstrating its versatility and 
enduring appeal. 
 
In essence, Rhapsody in Blue exemplifies Gershwin's ability to transcend the boundaries between popular and classical music, 
reflecting both the vibrant spirit of early 20th-century America and the innovative fusion of genres that defines his legacy 
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